



New Road Primary School

Weekly Newsletter - Week 17

Parking around school

Unfortunately I have been informed that there have been some recent issues regarding parking around school. I have spent some time this week monitoring the problems faced by increased traffic during school drop off and pick up times. I'm happy to say that I did not see any cars parked causing an obstruction to local residents drive ways but I could see some of the challenges that are faced with limited access to parking places. I have tried to secure solutions with local businesses to use their facilities but due to restrictions with their insurance providers this has not been possible. Can I please remind you to respect our neighbours property and not cause any unnecessary upset by blocking their access. Also be mindful that lots of our parents have younger children and need to be able to access pavements with prams so please do not park on the curbs making parents have to compromise safety by being forced to pass on the road. Any further issues may mean I am forced to post photos of offending vehicles !!!Thank-you

Congratulations to all our GROWTH and House Point certificate winners this week -



GROWTH Award Winners— Tiffany, Oliver, Erin, Mia, Callum, Louis, Lexi, Richard, Scarlett, Dakota, Muskaan, Felicity, Lexi, Oliver & Nyla.



House Point Winners— Ellie, Macie, Samuel, Aimee, Paige, Eva, Lilly & Theo.

email: admin@newroad.calderdale.sch.uk

January

Jan 30th—Family Learning— 1.15—2.45

February

Feb 7th—Family Learning— 1.15—3.15

Feb 16th-School closes

Feb 26th—School reopens

March

March 1st—Yr 4 Class Assembly

March 8th—Reception Class

Assembly

March 8th—Mother's Day
Secret Shop

March 8th—Family Learning— 1.15-3.15

March 15th—PTA Meeting at 7.00pm

March 16th—20th—Book Fayre

March 21st—Year 5 trip to Magna

March 23rd—3.45-5.00 Small school football tournament at Ryburn

March 26th—3.30-6.00 Parents Evening

March 27th—3.30—6.00 Parents Evening

March 29th—school closes

April

April 16th—School reopens

Attendance

Acorns— 96.5% Lates 1 Elms—83.7% Lates 2

Oaks— 87.8% Lates 0 Rowans—95.6% Lates 9

Willows— 98.1% Lates 1 Maples—94.3% Lates 4

Junipers— 96.6% Lates 7 **School— 93.1% Lates 24**

A very disappointing attendance figure this week and two classes with over 5 late marks. I will be looking at the individuals who have been repeatedly late and will be contacting parents so things improve.

Zumba Class

We are pleased to advise you that our Zumba Classes are continuing next term.
Please look out for the letter coming home with your child this week. There are places available so please ensure you return the permission slip and payment.



Family Learning

We are pleased to let you know that we have lots of exciting activities booked in over the coming months.

Please ensure you check your child's book bag for the invitations and if you want to take part that you return the completed slip as soon as possible.

Please note that these events are popular with limited places and we have to be as fair as possible when allocating places.

Lunchtime Award Winners

Congratulations to our lunchtime award winners for their perfect manners this week—
Olivia, Aimee, Lewis, Lily, Lincoln and Lois.



PTFA

Please be aware that the PTFA have set up a new Facebook Group Please follow this link for the new closed group https://m.facebook.com/groups/1908916519360596.



After School Clubs

Clubs for the Spring Term

Monday—Zumba Club Tuesday—Karate Club Wednesday -Book/ Reading Club (KS2) Friday—Football Club (KS2)

Winter Clothing

Please can you ensure with the cold weather that your child brings their hat and gloves to wear for playtime. Please ensure that they are clearly labelled with your child's name in it.

Thank you